MASFAA Business Meeting

Friday, April 16, 2004

Sheridan Hotel, Billings, Montana
I. Call to Order

Haven Gourneau called the meeting to order at 10:35 a.m.

II. Approval of Minutes

Haven asked for an approval of minutes. Kris Dramstad motioned to approve minutes and Dana Freshly seconded. 

III. Officer Reports

a. President – Haven 

Haven reported that she testified before the NASFAA advisory committee for financial aid. They went over how to make the FAFSA easier to complete. For example, if a family is on housing assistance or food stamps, the student would be able to just complete a one-page FAFSA. Giving people who have limited access to computers the option to telefile a FAFSA was also discussed. Haven said that she voiced her concerns when the advisory committee started talking about the Digital Divide and their wants to get rid of the paper FAFSA application. 

b. Past President – Terri Gruba

Terri reminded everyone to go out to the MASFAA website and check the “Dates Joined” for all of the members so they can keep an accurate history. Terri told the group that the University of Montana will volunteer to get a file cabinet for historical data. She said she would check the University’s surplus inventory for a cabinet. Char Sorg said that she would update the dates of people who have joined MASFAA.

c. President Elect – Jolene Myers

Jolene reported that she attended the RMASFAA board meeting for Haven in February. She told the group that Fall Decentralized Training will be over Loans. She said that RMASFAA requested that MASFAA gets a good count of how many people will be attending Decentralized so there aren’t so many materials left over. Jolene also reiterated what Mary Sommers said about getting out and volunteering for RMASFAA committees because they like to see new blood.

Ricki Jones mentioned that when a person is the site coordinator for Decentralized Training, it is hard to order the correct amount of materials because people register late. Ricki said that registering early for the training would help cut down on the amount of handouts ordered. Terri mentioned that it is better to order on the low side and members of the same school can share materials between their people. Dana added that the materials could be shipped overnight if there is a big shortage. 

Jolene also thanked the group for sending her to the NASFAA Leadership Conference in Washington D.C. She reported that this was the largest attendance at the conference with 90 participants. Outlining her experience, Jolene said that Mick Hanson and her visited Capitol Hill and visited the administrative aides of Max Baucus, Conrad Burns, and Dennis Rehberg’s in charge of education. Burns’s aide was very in tune with No Child Left Behind and invited everyone to a town meeting in Missoula where Burns would be speaking. Rehberg’s aide was the most knowledgeable about financial aid issues, as she knew about the bills affecting financial aid. Jolene said during their discussion with her, Mick and Jolene targeted the Pell Grant and recommended that they would like to see it increased to $5,100. They weren’t in favor of the extra $1,000 incentive for students who were taking a rigorous high school curriculum, especially since Montana is not recognized as a state providing rigorous high school curriculums. They also stressed to get Reauthorization passed. Jolene also mentioned that when NASFAA sends a plea to the financial aid community to contact our representatives, they believe that they have done everything they can do and they need our help.

d. Vice President – Shauna Savage

No report, Shauna had to leave.

e. Secretary/Treasurer – Jessie Dufner

Jessie is serving the remainder of Danelle Whitten’s secretary/treasurer term. She reported that there was currently $16,910.56 in the MASFAA account and that she had just received the treasurer’s information and didn’t have a treasurer’s report available. Jessie said she would post it to the MASFAA website after getting the MASFAA conference money deposited. 

f. Associate Member Delegate – D.W. Eiler

D.W. reported that they had changed the Associate Memberships this year. They decided on certain levels of sponsorship, which included Copper, Silver, Gold, and Platinum level contributions. This would allow the Associate Members to give one contribution during the year. D.W. reported that booths were going to be eliminated at the MASFAA conferences and instead vendors would use tables and table clothes. This would save the vendors money and the stress of shipping materials to the conference. D.W. said he would be willing to take comments about this issue. 

g. Members-at-Large – Janet Riis

Janet reiterated what Jolene had said about volunteering for RMASFAA. She told the group that the past several years of volunteering have been great and the networking has given her so much. 

IV. MASFAA Committee Reports

a. Billings Conference – Judy Chapman

Judy reported that there were 67 conference registrants. The week before the conference began, there were only 49 registered. Judy said that she would be working with Jessie to see how the budget worked out. Judy recommended that a timetable and a “How to” manual be created for the conference. She said she would be willing to be a reference for the next conference site coordinators. Ricki mentioned that they had a box of conference materials last year when they hosted MASFAA. Judy said she received a breakdown of the last conference and the evaluations, but nothing else. Ricki is going to check to see if they still have the main planning file and if they do, she will get it to the next site coordinators. Brenda Sebastian mentioned that RMASFAA has a planning guide for conferences.

b. Other Committee Reports

None to report.

V. NASFAA/RMASFAA Committee Reports

Terri said that Mick, who is a NASFAA Representative, isn’t present because he had to go back to Washington D.C. for meetings. Terri reported that she is serving as Chair of the Membership Committee and Shauna Savage is the Vice-Chair of the committee. Terri emphasized that RMASFAA is great to volunteer in, so take the opportunity. 

 Margie Williams is the RMASFAA Exchange Representative and appealed to the schools for tidbits for The Exchange. Check the website for information and e-mail Margie at mwilliam@fvcc.edu with news about what we are doing on our campuses. Margie also mentioned that The Exchange is now in charge of the RMASFAA calendar. She requested the dates for next year’s MASFAA conference so she could get it on the calendar for April’s edition.

Dana is the Vice-Chair of the RMASFAA Training Committee and reported that she will be the Chair of the committee in 2004. 

Kris mentioned that she was on the Multi-Cultural Committee and helped with the minority brochure. She said it was easy to serve and it was a way to meet people and get involved. 

Brenda said she was on the Corporate Development Committee.

VI. Old Business

There was no old business to report.

VII. Nominations and Elections

Haven reported that there were three positions to be filled and all of the people who were asked agreed to fill the positions. They are:

President Elect: Shauna Savage, Montana Tech of The University of Montana

Vice President: Ricki Jones, University of Montana – Western 

Member-at-Large: Char Sorg, Montana State University – Northern 

(Member-at-Large was open because Mary Holden received a job at Student Assistance Foundation, which changed her membership to an associate. This left the position open for six months.)

Terri presented the nominations for approval and Dana moved to approve. Brenda seconded and Haven asked if all were in favor, Yes.

VIII. New Business

a. Awards

No awards.

b. Summer Institute Scholarships

Haven reported that the MASFAA Minority Scholarship for Summer Institute went to Lanette Clark of Fort Peck Community College. Terri drew for the other winner of the scholarship, which was the Academy of Nail & Skin Technology. Alternative winner is Miles Community College.

c. Set Conference Site and Dates for 2005

The dates for the 2005 MASFAA Conference are April 13-15, 2005. It will be held in Missoula and Terri and Shea Ketcham will be co-chairs. Janet suggested the conference be held at the Holiday Inn, which is walking distance to downtown. 

IX. Passing of the Gavel

Jolene came to the front with Haven and Haven “passed the gavel” to Jolene for her to begin her term as President of MASFAA. Haven thanked MASFAA for having her as their President. Jolene said thank you.

X. Calendar of Upcoming Events

Jolene went over the following dates of events:

Summer Institute: June 6-11, Golden, CO

NASFAA Conference: July 18-21, Minneapolis, MN

RMASFAA Conference: October 17-20, Omaha, NE

Decentralized Training: November 9-10, Helena, MT

NASFAA Conference, July 3-6, 2005, New York 

Jolene asked for any other business? No other business.

XI. Adjournment

Jolene motioned to adjourn. Brenda motioned and Terri seconded. Meeting adjourned at 11:06 a.m.

